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This letter, dated 16 Mar 1952, was published in The Egyptian Gazette. A marginal note in hand of James's aunt Ethel
James says "received 27.3.1952", and the cutting was presumably sent to her by James.

The letter describes his visit to Gaza refugee camps in Feb 1952, not long after the "Cairo Fires" riots of 26 January
1952, in which James had narrowly avoided being killed in the attack on the Cairo Turf Club. The purpose of his visit
was to discuss arrangements for distribution of blankets, clothing etc., which had been collected by All Saints Cathedral
in Cairo. He compares the situation with that which he saw on a previous visit a year earlier, and notes the destruction
of tents, hutments etc., which had occurred during winter storms. Though he describes with approval the work being
carried out by hospitals and schools, he expresses concern about the increasing hopelessness of the elderly, and the
resentment and restlessness developing in the young, especially following the recent violence in Egypt. He concludes
by suggesting that unless the relevant authorities can formulate a plan to provide some hope for the refugees, only
subversive elements can prosper.






